

# FBC Newsletter July and August

### Welcome Back

Our church has been open for two weeks now and it is wonderful to see our friends and pastors in real life.

The sermons are still available through live streaming on Sunday and also on our website.

## And starting this week...

we will be able to meet in the church for Prayer Meeting at 9:00 am on Thursdays

We will continue to observe all regulations including masks and social distancing.

Please join us if you can.



#### **JULY BIRTHDAYS**

2 - Lorraine Verrill 45 Moody Mills Rd., Corinna, ME 04928 2 - Mary Yennie 679 Charleston Rd., Dexter, ME 04930 4 - Leola Pingree 952 Garland Rd., Dexter, ME 04930 5 - Jeff Campbell 12 Beech St., Dexter, ME 04930 14 - Lindy Gokas P.O. Box 465, Dexter, ME 04930 15 - Fred Sherburne 33 Town Rd., Dexter, ME 04930 16 - Amanda Bermudez 7 Free St., Dexter, ME 04930 17 - Corinne Neal 11 Main St., Dexter, ME 04930 24 - Will Rudmin 56 Water St., Dexter, ME 04930 27 - Maurice Neal 11 Main St., Dexter, ME 04930 28 - Ethel Fern P.O. Box 584, Dexter, ME 04930 28 - Stephen Heneise 11 Main St., Dexter, ME 04930 29 - Jaclyn Leigh Clark Silver Lake Housing, Apt. 9, Dexter, ME 04930 30 - Kaitlin Germano 30 Denny Dr., Dexter, ME 04930

#### AUGUST BIRTHDAYS

1 - Kathy McKusick
553 Airport Rd., Corinna, ME 04928
8 - Jay Brennan
77 Court St., Dover-Foxcroft, ME 04426
15 - Pam Nadeau
61 Main St. #1, Dexter, ME 04930
20 - Wanita Grant
Zions Hill Rd., Dexter, ME 04930
23 - Steve Bailey
196 Church St., Dexter, ME 04930
24 - Tina Hathaway
12 Beech St., Dexter, ME 04930



#### HIS LIGHT FOR HAITI OFFERING

A HUGE thank you to all who have been saving change or bills to help provide meals for the 230 children at the school in Haiti. The needs are tremendous but this money is being used to help feed the hungry children a large bowl of rice and beans each day. Our gigantic jar is filling up as people are returning for worship each week! Soon the lobby at the bank will be open and Andrew will manage to get the VERY heavy jar in there and get the coins counted. We sent off well over \$400 at the last counting and hope to do the same again! We are blessed with generous people who desire to serve "the least of these".

#### A CANTATA UPDATE

Needless to say, we were all so disappointed at Easter season not to be able to sing the beautiful music we had been preparing for several weeks. We will surely not be able to gather to sing again until a year from this fall. This is a sadness for the singers and for those who are blessed by the beautiful and uplifting music each season. On July 12, Connie and Dennis Hall have invited the cantata members to their amazing garden on the Dunn Road for a safe time of fellowship and song. Be assured....with God's leading and grace, we will continue our tradition of cantata presentations!

#### **SUNDAY SERVICES**

If you have not been back to Sunday morning worship yet, please know we are missing you! The encouragement, the friendship and fellowship are so very important in an active body of believers! A recent reading in Our Daily Bread stated an important truth: "When we gather with those we love to recall God's provision and presence in our lives, we too are strengthened in faith." We are indeed strengthened in faith in our church community here at FBC. Plan to come back soon!

